
 
 
Chairman Carpenter and members of the Federal and State Affairs Committee, 

In December I received a call from a constituent, Gary Boxberger, the owner of Cardinal Lanes in 
Hoisington, asking about the removal of the 30% food requirement for Sunday beer sales. I ask that you 
read his testimony under written only to see his concerns.  

I believe this is a very simple fix by removing the 30% food requirement for Sunday sales for CMB 
licensees and HB 2124 does just that. I ask for your support on this issue and will stand for questions at 
the appropriate time. 

Thank you, 

Tory Marie 
Tory Marie Blew 

 


